Pamela Willms

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

   I was pleased to hear via the Southern Cross Group,that the Australian Senate is conducting the Inquiry into the needs and issues effecting it's Australian Expatriates.We have been an ignored group for many years and welcome this interest, as well as changes reguarding our inclusion in as citizens of Australia as well as the global community.

   In 1984 I moved to Florida, as I was engaged to an American then in the U.S. Navy, that I had met in Australia.Before my tourist Visa expired we were married, and I obtained Permanent Residency status in the U.S.

    Due to the Laws of that time I have not become a U.S. Citizen,as I 

did not wish to loose my Australian Citizenship.This has mainly effected me during an election year,as I had no voting rights in this country.Some jobs require U.S. Citizenship, and serving on a Jury. Therefore I was pleased by the hard work done on our behalf,by the members of the Southern Cross Group, that led to the recent changes in the outdated Australian Laws on Dual Citizenship.

    I would also like to compliment the Southern Cross Group, for their tireless support of all Expatriate issues, as well as being a constant source of current information about Australia.

    During the 1980's I had two girls, they have had Dual Citizenship by Decent since birth. They will enjoy all the advantages of this in their adult lives should they travel.

     I have lived in the U.S., and find it to have a very closed media. No wonder Americans have trouble relating to or understanding other cultures.The best source of information of the world is the BBC World News.Which is shown here on the Public Broardcasting Network (P.B.S.). Even then it is at very off peak times such as near 12:00 mindnight,or when I usually watch it, at 6:00 am.

      I also keep in contact with the world and Australia via the internet,and world newspapers.

      My husband has been out of the Navy for many years. I have remained in the U.S. as it offers a greater abitily to obtain an  education beyond high school.Even now,while in High School my daughter is studing Pre-Law at what is known as a Magnet High School Program. Once she leaves High school she will have more choices to obtain a Degree. This in turn effects her future quality of life and ability to gain employment, and remain a productive member of society for life. The Key is Education, something that is very limited in Australia by not enough spaces,limiting many people to no higher education.

Thankyou for your interest in my comments,and your support of Expatriate issues

Your sincerly,

Pamela Willms

Florida, U.S.A.

